
 
 

 
 

Date: 16 September 2024  
To  
The General Secretary  
Bangladesh Football Federation  
BFF House Motijheel C/A Dhaka-1000  
 

Subject: Informing BFF about the unprecedented situation.  
 
Dear,  
We hope you are doing well.  
This is to inform you that Bangladesh Under-20 squad is now practicing in BUET Field. Bashundhara Kings 
released few players for the practice session and few players were retained due to injury related concern & 
practice session with the new coach. This was communicated with BFF General Secretary that Bashundhara 
Kings will release all required players by BFF in coming days.  
 

But today, 15 September 2024 during the practice session we were informed that the Head Coach of the Under-
20 team did not permit the Bashundhara Kings players who were participating in the practice session as the 
remaining players were retained. This was a very unprofessional from a renowned head coach of Bangladesh 
Football Federation.  
 

On this note, we Bashundhara Kings want to inform you that this is a very serious disciplinary conduct which 
we will not allow. We can confirm that we will not allow any player of any age level and national team 
(male/female) to join in near future if this particular head coach is responsible for that concerned team. We can 
confirm that the released players now have returned to Bashundhara Kings camp.  
 

We hope that Bangladesh Football Federation (BFF) acknowledges that Bashundhara Kings supported BFF and 
this Under-20 team by providing accommodation and training facilities during the political unrest and 
unavailability of training facilities during July 2024 and August 2024. In result of that support, under-20 team 
could continue their practice sessions and perform well in SAFF under-20 Championship which eventually, they 
became champions. We also hope that BFF take strong actions regarding this situation otherwise in future this 
can create negative impact on the relationship between BFF and Bashundhara Kings.  
 
Regards  
 
 
Biddut Kumar Bhowmik  
General Secretary  
Bashundhara Kings  
 

Copy to: Technical Director, Bangladesh Football Federation  
 

         
      

 
 


